

Brussels, 20th September 2022

To:

Executive Vice President Frans Timmermans Commissioner Adina Vălean, European Commission Rue de la Loi / Wetstraat 200 1049 Brussels, Belgium

Dear Executive Vice President Timmermans, Dear Commissioner Vălean,

On behalf of the Platform for electromobility, I wish hereby to inform you our enthusiasm to discover in the European Commission's 2023 work programme the legislative proposal announced in the REPowerEU plan for binding zero-emission mandates on corporate fleet owners and operators. As was voted by the European Parliament the proposal should be presented in February 2023.

The Platform for electromobility is a prominent alliance of 48 members, bringing together companies, business associations, and non-governmental organisations alike, united in the promotion of electrification across all modes of transport.

Following the publication of two precedent papers in May and September 2021 outlining the <u>ten</u> <u>benefits</u> of the mandate, our dedicated Working Group, constituted of diverse organisations such as Transport & Environment, Eurelectric, Uber, Eurocities, has already started discussions. It will soon provide a set of recommendations to your services for a mandate that is both ambitious from an environmental points of views and pragmatic for a smooth adoption by the economic operators. Although heavy-duty vehicles are not considered in the text voted in June, our members recognize the added-value of such mechanism to accelerate the decarbonation of road transport.

We will come forward with detailed proposition within a few weeks and would be very interested to discuss them with you or your team. A hard copy of this letter has also been sent.

With kind regards,



